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Website: www.lmpa.org
Email: lmpa.org@verizon.net
Lake Maspenock Preservation Association

Executive Board Meeting Minutes
January 8, 2020
Attending:  Drew, Jaime, Tina, Patty, Sabine, Mark, Mike Matt, Denise

Start time: 7:05 pm
Review and discuss any changes, clarifications or additions to the meeting minutes from Nov 4 meeting.  Vote to accept and post the meeting minutes.

Motion to accept minutes and post:  Drew

Second:  Jaime


Unanimous
Finance/Membership update

$7,148.53 in general fund

· Update on weed fund reimbursement


Weed fund monies were transferred to general fund, and the account was

closed on January 2nd.


Checks were given to those who wanted money returned



3-4 people still have not cashed checks, Tina followed up, 2 people
said to use their money for events, the others donated their money to the LMPA general fund.
· Update on move to QuickBooks

Quickbooks was set up in November.

Cost was $201.86 to set up

Tina has general overview, will start using it in January

Lake Monitoring Committee Update 

· Review 11/18 CIT Public Hearing on proposal for herbicide readiness in spring
The CIT provided an update at the Select Board meeting and noted that there were only 4 strong against people who spoke at the meeting.  The rest were pro-herbicides

Article in Hopkinton Independent was discussed, and a rebuttal was decided against, as the CIT did not want to elevate the situation

· Review CIT Meeting outcomes from 12/16 and 1/7

Meeting on the 16th – voted unanimously to move forward with plan

DPW Director to get multi-year contract bid for herbicide application

· Review CIT update to SelectBoard on 1/7

Norman now wants to discuss the situation of the herbicide treatment with his staff (Board of Health, Con Comm) and wants their opinions before moving forward.

Drew wrote a letter on behalf of the LMPA, stating that the LMPA supports the recommendations of the CIT for herbicide treatment in the Spring

Timing is of the essence – there is now an 8 week timeline for permits, etc.

Drew to follow up and communicate with the LMPA Board, he will also check in with John Westerling.
Social Events Update

· Holiday party 12/17 at MacConnells – thank you!

· Spring Fling 3/28 at HCC

BayPath Fur Ball is scheduled for March 28th.  Sabine to check with CC and see if April 4th is available.

Miscellaneous

· Supporting Rick O’Dell’s move

January 12th is pack day, meet at 9:00 am at 64 East Street

Denise and Mike to coordinate

· George Crisci passing – naming of trophy.

LMPA would like to name the trophy in his honor.

Also consider naming the boat parade in his honor as well.

There will be a celebration of life for George, and we will get the trophy there.

· Other new business:
Patty is moving and will be leaving the Board

Look for replacement, but she will continue until her term is up in June until a replacement is found


She has offered to keep working on the website

Someone to post on FB for the open Secretary position only for now



Denise will not continue after her term expires in June


Also, mention these positions will available in the State of the 
Lake Letter

History Committee:  Post to see who wants to take over for Patty, possibly

Eric Carty??

Drew to draft the State of the Lake letter and review at next meeting.

· Next Meeting:  Monday, February 3rd – 7:00 pm – Tina’s
Motion to Adjourn – Sabine
Second:  Mark

Unanimous

End time:  8:35 pm

